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13/11/2014 Mr Tayyab 

Karim

Petition requesting the 

removal of bollards and 

ramps in Morley Road/St 

Saviours Hill and 

surrounding  roads.

(p) 151 Spinney Hills Cllr Dawood  

presented the 

petition to the 

Council 

Meeting on 22 

January 2015.

Andrew L 

Smith

 Site Meeting held with residents on . Currently 

assessing what action can be taken to alter road 

humps which petitioners have identified as needing 

action. Intention is to produce a list of priorities to be 

funded through Local Environmental works. Once this 

process is complete it will be discussed with Ward 

Councillors and through “Ward Community Meeting.  A 

pro-forma will then be prepared to  prepared to brief the 

lead executive member.

RED

26/11/2014 Mr J Mistry Petition requesting a 

regeneration scheme in 

Belgrave Road and Melton 

Road together with a 

number of other initiatives 

which could be 

implemented  to regnerate 

the area.

(p) 74 Belgrave Andrew L 

Smith

Sent to Divsional Director. RED

28/11/2014 Shanna Smith Petition requesting the 

Council to require the 

owner of a HMO to provide 

off street parking bays on 

the property.

(p) 4 New Parks Andrew L 

Smith

The issue has been investigated twice and there has 

been no material change of use requiring planning 

permission. The use of the property is a dwelling 

house. The number of cars any household may have 

cannot be controlled by planning legislation. 

Housing and Highways have been consulted and it is 

considered that a residents parking scheme or a lay-by 

for parking cannot be justified in a large residential area 

where there is a large amount of off-street parking. 

Ward members have been requested to submit their 

views by 9 March 2015.

RED

07/12/2014 Mr Karim Petition requesting the 

Council to address parking 

issues in Nansen Road 

caused by nearby 

commercial properties.

(p) 15 Spinney Hills Andrew L 

Smith

Sent to Divsional Director. RED

04/12/2014 Mr I Lambat Petition requesting the  

Grange Community Centre 

to erect a fence to protect 

neighbouring properties.

(p) 15 Humberstone 

and Hamilton

Andrew L 

Smith

Site visit carried out and it has been established that a 

1.2 metre post and rail fence erected had been erected 

between 16 Thurmaston Lane (Grange Community 

Centre) and Hadstock Close.  The fence has been 

erected in accordance with planning permission, and 

as such, there is no breach of planning legislation and 

no further action can be taken in this matter.

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

10 March 2015 PETITON 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

1
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18/06/2014 Sanjev Sharma Petition requesting an 

outside gym and walking 

track in Rushey Mead Park 

similar to Spinney Hill.

(p) 128 Rushey Mead Councillor 

Willmott  

presented the 

petition to the  

Council 

Meeting on 19 

June 2014.

John Leach Officers have met the lead petitioner and local 

residents and the cost implications of the improvements 

that they are requested have been identified.  A joint 

report with the Public Health Team has been submitted 

to the executive which if approved could potentially 

release funding that could provide the facilities 

requested by the petitioners.  An announcement on the 

funding wasmade at the City Mayor and Executive 

Public Briefing on 15 January  2015. 

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

26 February 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

16/09/2014 Cllr Waddington Petition requesting the 

removal of the rocks from 

the play area in the Rally 

Park.

(p) 10

plus 26 

others with 

no address 

or 

signature.

Fosse Councillor 

Waddington 

presented the 

petition to 

Council 

Meeting on 18 

September 

2014.

Stewart 

Doughty

Sent to Divsional Director.  Following the request made 

at the last Committee meeting, proposals were 

discussed with the Lead Petitoner who wished to 

discuss these further with the petitioners.   The Lead 

Executive Member was briefed on 14 January 2015 

and supports the proposed action.  

It is proposed to replace the rough surfaced stones with 

smooth granite boulders.  This will be funded by  

Section 106 contributions from the development of the 

Waterside Area.  

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

26 February 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

02/10/2014 Mr T Homes Petition requesting a fence 

on Council owned land is 

fixed and that the area 

surrounding the broken 

fence which is being used 

as a rubbish dump is tidied 

up.  

(p) 12 Beaumont Leys Councillor 

Megani 

presented the 

petition  to the  

Council  

Meeting on 18 

September 

2014.

Mark Lloyd It is proposed to provide fencing between the two sets 

of garages at the end of Shottens Close and clear the 

immediate area. 

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

04 February 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

16/10/2014 Mr P Champion Petition objecting to the 

removal of trees between 

16 and 33 Park Hill Avenue

(p) 28 Aylestone Councillor 

Clarke 

presented the 

petition to 

Council 

Meeting on 13 

November 

2014.

Stewart 

Doughty

Sent to Divsional Director.  Petition originally referred to 

Parks and Greenspaces and after an intitial 

investigation of the petition it was referred to highways 

as the trees form part of a highway proposal. 

Confirmation of the approval of a grant application to 

the Aylestone Ward Community meeting seeking 

funding for the costs of cutting back the trees was 

received on 15 Janaury 2015.   

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

11 March 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

2
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20/11/2014 Councilor 

Kitterick

Petition requesting the 

Council to act against 

homophobic literature and 

behaviour in the City.

(p) 157 City Wide Miranda 

Cannon

The Safer Leicester Partnership had advised people 

threatened by the distribution of these leaflets to treat 

this as a hate incident  and report it using the 

partnership’s online hate incidents reporting form.  The 

Council is committed to meeting all of its Public Sector 

Equality Duty of eliminating discrimination; promoting 

equality of opportunity; and fostering good relations 

between different groups of people (community 

cohesion).  The Council has a close working 

relationship with the LGBT Centre in Leicester and 

Stonewall nationally.  The Council also hosts a number 

of annual events to support  LGBT issues.

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

03 March 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

19/12/2014 Miss P Pitter Petition requesting a 

pelican crossing on Gipsy 

lane near the junction of 

Woodgreen Road.

(p) 24 Charnwood & 

Rushey Mead

Andrew L 

Smith

It is proposed that the request for a pelican crossing will 

be included in the Ward Councillors Highways and 

Transport programming workshops during 2015. The 

whole crossing area in front of Northfield House 

Primary School on Gypsy Lane (between Woodgreen 

Road and Naseby Road) will be surveyed in April or 

May 2015 and if it is prioritised it is likely to be included 

in the 2015/16/17 works programme.

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

12 February 2015 PETITION 

PROCESS 

COMPLETE

15/05/2014 Mr H Tahari Petition requesting new 

security measures to tackle 

crime and anti-social 

behaviour on Vulcan Road. 

(p) 560 Spinney Hills Frank 

Jordan

A letter was been sent to the lead petitioner to discuss 

the various issues mentioned in the petition. A meeitng 

subsequently took place with the lead petitioner in 

August.  Street lights on Vulcan Road and Maynard 

Road have been fitted with LED lights which are 

brighter than the old style sodium lights.  Discussions 

with the Police indicated that they they would not 

oppose the removal of the road closure if the local 

community felt there would be less anti-social 

behaviour without the closure.  However, they would 

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

GREEN

3



Date Petition 

referred to 

Divisional 

Director

Received From Subject Type - 

Cncr (C) 

Public (P)

No. of Sig Ward Date Receipt 

Reported to 

Council (C) / 

Committee 

(Cttee)

Lead 

Divisional 

Director 

Current Position Scrutiny 

Chair 

Involvement

Date of Final 

Response Letter Sent 

to Lead Petitioner

Current Status

09/12/2014 Mr A Uddin Petition requesting the 

Council to extend the 

lighting for Eid to St 

Stephen's Road and for the 

Council to fully fund and 

install the lighting for Eid. 

(p) 52 Stoneygate Cllr Chaplin 

presented the 

petition to the 

Council 

Meeting on 22 

January 2015.

Andrew L 

Smith

15 previous requests for festive lighting have been 

received in the last 5 years.  The current budget is 

under extreme pressure to install and maintain the 

exisiting festive lighting displays.  The estimated cost  

of purchasing and and installing decorations on the 11 

eleven lamp posts, as requested by the petitioners, is 

£33,000, but 7 lamp posts would need to be replaced if 

festive decorations were to be placed on them.  In 

additon, the decorations' store is now at maximum 

capacity.  The Council is keen to ensure that Eid and 

other significant religious festivals are properly 

celebrated with decorations and lights, and that we 

endeavour to ensure these are delivered in a fair way 

and focus efforts on lighting important streets where the 

maximum benefit for the wider community is likely to be 

derived.  It has been suggested that decorations for the 

Mosque could be sought from ward funding.

Pro-forma 

returned by 

Scrutiny Chair 

who is content 

with the 

response.

GREEN

16/12/2014 Mr D Flannery Petition requesting a 

residents parking scheme 

in Stoneygate Road

(p) 36 Knighton Andrew L 

Smith

The pettion will be treated as a request for residents’ 

parking, and will be placed on our database of 

requests.   The database records all requests for 

residents’ parking and will be used in the decision 

making process to determine which areas have 

significant parking problems and where a consultation 

process will likely result in a positive outcome for 

residents’ parking.

Pro-froma 

sent to 

Scrutiny Chair 

12 March 

2015 

GREEN

15/01/2015 Mr M Radymski Petition requesting the 

Council to review and 

resolve the traffic 

chaos/congestion caused 

by the various 

improvements made to our 

city centre and surrounding 

area roads.

(p) 1,170 in the 

City

471 outside 

the City

City Wide Mr Radymski 

presented the 

pettion at the 

Council 

meeting on 25 

February 

2014. 

Andrew L 

Smith

The petition had sufficient signatures for it to be 

considered by the Overview Scrutiny Committee.  It will 

be considered at a meeting in March. 

AMBER

4
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21/01/2015 Mr D Ali Petition requesting the 

Council to erect signs to 

prevent parking outside 

properties in Erskine 

Street, introduce double 

yellow lines and a time 

restriction zone or permit 

holder only scheme.  

(p) 9 Andrew L 

Smith

Sent to Divisional Director. AMBER

22/01/2015 Mr R Ball Petition requesting the 

Council to investigate and 

scrutinize effectively the 

Better Care Together Five 

Year Plan for Leicester, 

Leicestershire and Rutland 

which contains plans to cut 

costs by closing over 400 

beds, despite a current bed 

shortage and growing need 

for health care.

(p) 242 City Wide Mr Ball to 

presented the 

petition to the 

Joint Adult 

Social Care 

and Health 

and Wellbeing 

Scruinty  

Commission 

27 January 

2015

Acting 

Director of 

Public 

Health

Sent to Divsional Director. A response is being drafted. AMBER

09/02/2015 Mrs M Marriott Petition objecting to a  

proposed driveway on 

Emerson Close

(p) 19 Beaumont Leys Andrew L 

Smith

The issues have been investigated and Ward 

Councillors comments on the proposed reponse has 

been requested  by 9 March 2015.  Planning 

permission was granted after considering comments 

received following the usual consultations.  Given the 

location of the plot on a corner a vehicular access onto 

a turning head was a preferred option compared to an 

access near to a junction. The council could not have 

justified a refusal for the access from the turning head.  

The turning head is not expected to be used for parking 

and  no further action can be taken to alter the decision 

to grant planning permission which and there was no 

statutory requirement to publicise the applications more 

widely. 

AMBER

10/02/2015 Cllr Westley Petition requesting action 

to stop parking and 

irresponsible driving on 

pavements and on the 

street of Beauville Drive.

(p) 54 Beaumont Leys Cllr Westley to 

present to the 

Council 

Meeting on 25 

February 2015 

(or may be 

member of 

public)

Sent to Divisional Director AMBER
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